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Pursuant to Minute EX.219/09, the Principal Housing Officer - Private Sector submitted report DS.100/09 concerning the prevalence of fuel poverty in Cumbria.  He reminded Members of the background to the issue, as set out in report DS.74/09 presented to the Executive on 26 October 2009, and outlined the need for a Fuel Poverty Officer post to be funded by the Cumbria Energy Efficiency Advice Centre (CEEAC) residual funding.

The Principal Housing Officer requested that the Executive agree to the release of the CEEAC residual funding (c. £303,000) in the following financial years:

2010/11  -  £40,000

2011/12  -  £40,000

2012/13  -  £40,000

He added that the funding would be utilised for fuel poverty work, to include the recruitment of a Fuel Poverty Officer who would provide a lead for the whole of Cumbria, for a fixed term period of three years, but with the proviso that, should the post become self-financing, it may be extended.  The remaining capital funds (£161,000), which would require to be released in full in 2010/11, would be utilised for the introduction of insulation measures and other initiatives in the homes of fuel poor households and would be used to draw down match-funding from public utilities for insulation measures.

The Principal Housing Officer then responded to a Member's questions.

The Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel had, at their meeting on 1 December 2009, considered the matter (COSP.46/09) and resolved -

"1)
That the Panel fully support the appointment of a Fuel Poverty Officer and urged the Executive to agree the post and allow for the appointment to be made quickly.

2)
That the Panel would like to meet the new postholder and review the work of the postholder in 12 months time.

3)
That the Council's Anti Poverty Strategy be amended to include information on Fuel Poverty when the new postholder was in place."

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel was present at the meeting and reiterated the Panel's support for the appointment of a Fuel Poverty Officer to be made as quickly as possible.  She added that the Panel would work closely with the Officer and monitor progress achieved.

The Health and Community Development Portfolio Holder outlined her support for the detail of the report, commenting that fuel poverty was a major problem and she was therefore very pleased to see the matter brought before the Executive.  The Portfolio Holder moved the recommendation set out in the report and thanked the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel for their work and comments submitted.

Referring to the Local House Condition Survey commissioned in 2005, the Principal Housing Officer emphasised the scale of the problem, advising that many people who were in fuel poverty and on benefits could not afford the excess cost of the provision of central heating over and above the grant allowed.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

That the Executive agrees to the release of the Cumbria Energy Efficiency Advice Centre (CEEAC) residual funding for the provision of a Fuel Poverty Officer on a fixed term basis, and the use of the remaining funding for insulation measures.

Reasons for Decision

To enable Fuel Poverty issues to be addressed and contribute to reducing health inequality across Cumbria; and consider and respond to a reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel on 1 December 2009







